GEO. W. CROCKETT, JR.
13TH DISTRICT, MICHIGAN

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

October 17, 1986

PLEASE REPLY TO:
WASHINGTON OFFICE

1531 LONGWORTH BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-2261

CONGRESSIONAL SERVICE

8401 WOODWARD AVENUE MARKET LAKES BUILDING) DETROIT, MI 48202 (\$13) 874-4900

Kenneth F. Melley, Director Government Relations/Political Affairs National Education Association 1201 16th Street N.W. Washington, D.C. 20036

Dear Sir:

Thank you very much for your recent letter concerning H.R. 5073, the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act of 1986.

As you may know, both the House and Senate have passed the asbestos bill, and it is currently awaiting signature by the President. I am sure this measure will be a major step in making schools more safe for our children and school workers.

I appreciate your writing me concerning this matter of mutual concern.

Sincerely,

Geo. W. Crockett, Jr. Member of Congress

GWC:tc:dme

Environment